Greene County Commission

Daily Briefing

THURSDAY, May 12, 2016

9:30 AM

County Commission Conference Room
933 N. Robberson

Attendees: Commissioners Cirtin, Bengsch and Bentley; Jennifer McClure, Kevin Barnes, Jill
Randolph and Marilyn Elsass.

Items for Consideration and Action by the Commission

(None)

Informational Items

1. Juvenile—Bill Prince

Jill stood in for Bill Prince to report that they have filled two positions in the Juvenile
Department. Stephanie Bullard is an attorney that will start on June 1 and Stacie
Hampton, a former department employee has been rehired as the Victim Witness
Coordinator to begin on May 13.

Volunteer Employee Event update.

$85 has been raised for the “Stand Against Sexual Assault” program.

Weaver Elementary School has been adopted and support staff will be helping with an
event at the zoo on Monday.

2. Resource Management—Kevin Barnes

Staff is at EDEN meetings this week.

New inspector is being trained.

New employee starting next week as Storm Water Engineer.

Department is working on avoiding inspection delays.

Courts update.

Cox Tower meeting to take place regarding window replacement and time lines.

Kevin will go over budget before the next meeting.

Judicial renovation update. Both courtrooms are finished and operating that are in the
first quadrant. They are taking one courtroom at a time.

Carpet, paint and sprinklers are complete when judicial employees return to their offices.
Circuit Clerk’s office close to being complete.

Discussion of air flow in the buildings—hot and cold spots and temporary and permanent
solutions.

Two positions have been advertised for a custodian and maintenance worker for the
Building Operations Department.

3. Other ltems
Chris Coulter:

Crossing Guard IGA in progress. We will place this on Tuesday’s daily briefing agenda
as an action item.

9-1-1 agency agreements finished with the City of Springfield regarding operations of
9-1-1. There is a separate agreement with the City of Republic. There is a separate
agreement with every fire protection district with regard to 9-1-1 service.

TRS Discussion regarding funding of fire protection districts individually.

Realty update regarding Jamestown.

Commissioner Bob Cirtin:

Update letter on Board appointment/reappointment procedures. Commissioner Bentley
made the motion to accept the updated procedures.

Discussion of survey, consultation and Task Force Committee.

Brief discussion of animal control.



